SPECIAL CANNON’S PRAYER LETTER
JANUARY 2011

Dear Pastors and Praying Friends:

Greetings in the precious name of our Lord Jesus Christ! Jeremiah 33:3 says “ Call
unto me and | will answer thee and show thee great and mighty things which thou
knowest not.” Carolyn and | asked that you pray for our Lord Jesus Christ’s clear
direction for our next place of ministry for Him. Jesus heard those prayers and first,
showed us a great need which was then followed by a burden for the often unreached
inmates in jails and prisons. We have known missionaries Rex and Doris DeVall for
many years. The DeVall’s began their Jail and Prison ministry forty years ago in
Michigan. In the late Eighties they moved the ministry to Eastern North Carolina. The
DeVall’s are getting up in years, and have been praying for a full time missionary couple
to come help them and to learn the ministry. So Lord willing, the ministry in two jails and
Pender County Correctional Institute can continue until Jesus comes.

Carolyn and | will continue to be with World-Wide New Testament Baptist Missions.
What will our ministry include? Helping local Fundamental Baptist churches carry out
the great commission in their local jail or prison, as well as making disciples of those
who are saved. The ministry called Onesimus includes weekly Evangelistic services in
the Craven and Jones county jails, as well as two weekly services at the Pender
Correctional Institute. The inmates are offered the opportunity to take Bible
correspondence courses which must be graded and returned each week. The Craven
County jail is and will continue to be very challenging because there are six cell blocks
in which six services go on at the same time. Five of these cell blocks are for the men
and one for the women. Carolyn will be assisting with the ladies’ service, as well as
working with the Bible courses. The volunteers from local Fundamental Baptist
churches must be trained and encouraged.

Carolyn and | have already seen that this is a very fruitful and challenging ministry. On
one evening in the Craven jail, we had six men ask Jesus Christ to save them. Many
others who have gotten saved are taking the Bible courses. Please continue to pray for
us as we have much to learn so that we can continue to serve our Lord Jesus Christ.
Thank you again for your love, prayers, and faithful support through the years.

Your Missionaries,

Joe and Carolyn Cannon

P.S. If you have any questions, we welcome you to call us at 252-288-5397 or my cell
phone at 252-497-1000.
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January 18, 2011

Dear Co-laborers With the Cannons,
Greetings in the Name above all others, even our Lord Jesus Christ.

We wanted to share some good news with you. As you are aware, the Cannons ministry in Canada is
completed; now the Lord has opened the “door” for them to serve in the much needed Jail and Prison
Ministry.

They will, Lord willing, be working with the DeValls (Onesimus Ministry) and other faithful workers in a
number of Correctional Institutions. This is truly an answer to our prayers and God’s solution to some

great needs.

Your prayers, words of encouragement and financial support are truly needed and appreciated.

In Christ's Name,

APl

Bill Wingard
Pastor & Founder of World Wide New Testament Baptist Missions
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